S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of the Meeting of the Policy Committee held at 7.00 pm on Wednesday 3rd February 2016 at the Parish Council Meeting Room, 
Church Lane,  South Wootton 

1. PRESENT:  Mr J Smallwood, Mr D Price, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr A Evans, 

Mr I Jordan, Rev D Tate, Mr K Reynolds, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
APOLOGIES:  Mr M Narborough
2.  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:  4th November 2015, these were proposed as a correct record by Mr Smallwood, seconded by Mr Price, with two abstentions all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.
3.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: Mr Jordan stated that he knows both Candidates being interviewed for the Parish Council Vacancy.
3a.
QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC:  None present.

4.  To interview candidates for the Parish Councillor Vacancy: Mr Smallwood said that the Parish Council had two candidates to interview, both of which were kind enough to apply to become a South Wootton Parish Councillor. Mr Smallwood thanked the first candidate and the Policy Committee proceeded with the interview.  (See Confidential Minutes). The other candidate was welcomed and interviewed separately (See Confidential Minutes).
5.  To review the following documents:
Financial & Operational Risk Assessment 

Annual Review of the Effectiveness of Internal Audit
Annual Review of the Effectiveness of Internal Control 

Duties of the Responsible Financial Officer
Mr Smallwood referred members to the circulated documents, it was confirmed that nothing had changed within the documents since last time. Mr Smallwood asked members if there were any comments or amendments which needed to be made.

Members went through each of the documents and one or two minor amendments were noted. Mr Smallwood proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the list of Policies as amended; this was seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour.
6.
To discuss the new Policies, necessary for the Local Council Award Scheme: Mrs Cornwell referred to the circulated Policies and explained that these were necessary for the Local Council Award Scheme.


Risk Management Schedule: Rev Tate enquired how the Parish Council is progressing with Online Banking. 


Mrs Cornwell confirmed that progress has been made albeit slowly. She explained that issues with the bank had caused a delay. It was said that originally the Parish Council had requested for three members to be able to authorise the payments, however after several enquires the Bank had stated that this was not possible and therefore only two could be selected (Mrs Cornwell and Mr Price).

Mrs Cornwell was pleased to report that after several months and a number of telephone calls to the Bank, a trial payment to Roythorne & Son had been successful.


Mr Price stated that the new Online Banking system will be particularly beneficial to recipients.


With one minor addition, Mr Jordan proposed that the Parish Council adopts the Risk Management Schedule; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour.


Maternity Policy: Mrs Cornwell informed members that this matter had arisen as the Village Hall Cleaner is expecting a baby.

She said that she had contacted NALC to find out what procedures the Parish Council has to have in place.
Mrs Cornwell stated that NALC had provided her with a lot of help and had clarified what the entitlements are. In addition they advised that it is good practice to have a Maternity Policy in place.
Mrs Cornwell referred to the circulated Maternity Policy issued by NALC and stated that it had been produced by a legal professional.

It was explained that the Village Hall Cleaner does not earn enough money to qualify for Statutory Maternity pay; however there is a Maternity Allowance which she can apply for via the Department of Work and Pensions.

Members went through the document and were happy with the content, Mr Hofmeister proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the Maternity Policy; this was seconded by Mr Evans with all members in favour.
7.  Confidential Matters: (See attached)
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.00pm.

8.  Date of next meeting: 7pm on Wednesday 4th May 2016 in the South Wootton Parish Council Meeting Room.
  4th May 2016                             

    

  

  Chairman








